email: admin@broombarns.herts.sch.uk

Reminder - If you need newsletters or policies translated, please contact the office.

The following dates are a small fraction of the term and diary dates the school have arranged. Please check our website for future dates, events, Insets and term dates: <u>Broom Barns Primary School » Diary Dates</u>

Fri 4th July 2025, 2:45pm - 3:15pm	Year 1 Assembly
Tue 8th July 2025	Y6 Swimming Lessons End
Wed 9th July 2025, 9:00am - 10:00am	Reception Sept 2025 Transition Parent Meeting
Thu 10th July 2025	Nursery Closed
Thu 10th July 2025	Transition Day
Thu 10th July 2025, 9:15am - 11:55am	Nursery children start at 9.15am – Reception Class
Mon 14th July 2025	Bastille Day 2025 – paid for by school
WB Mon 14th July 2025	Year 6 Trip to Fairlands
Thu 17th July 2025, 9:00am - 6:30pm	Year 6 Trip to Legoland
Fri 18th July 2025	Nursery Graduation & Garden Party
Mon 21st July 2025, 6:00pm	Year 6 Production
Tue 22nd July 2025	Nursery Last Day of Term
Tue 22nd July 2025, 10:00am - 2:00pm	Year 6 Trip to Hollywood Bowl & McDonald's
Wed 23rd July 2025	Nursery Closed
Wed 23rd July 2025, 9:00am - 10:00am	Year 6 Leaver Assembly
Wed 23rd July 2025, 1:25pm - 1:30pm	Children Finish at 1.30pm for the Term
Thu 24th July 2025 - Tue 2nd September 2025	Summer Holiday 2025



Nursery September 2025

Please note - Parent/Carers with children born between 1st September 2021 and August 2022 should apply now for a Nursery place at Broom Barns. Apply now online at

- https://broombarns.herts.sch.uk/our-school/admissions-transition/nursery-admissions/ Thank you. Sadly, we will be losing Miss Kyriacous, Mrs Martin, Miss Matthews, Mrs Phillips, Miss Robinson and Mrs Tuckwell at the end of this term, when they all start their new journeys.





Miss Kyriacous joined us in 2023 to cover Miss Andrews' maternity leave and stayed on an additional year to cover Miss Greed's maternity leave. We would like to wish her well on her overseas travels and future career.



Mrs Martin has been at Broom Barns since 2000. She joined us as a Teaching Assistant, helping teach the children computing, and stayed with us after qualifying as a teacher. She remembers some of our parents when they were pupils themselves at Broom Barns! She will be remembered in Friday celebration assemblies and the Broom Barns 'birthday fireworks'. We would like to thank her for her contribution to the school.



Miss Matthews joined our Nursery team in 2022 and has worked with most of our pupils in Nursery to Year 2. We wish her all the best on your new adventure at her new school!



Mrs Phillips joined us last year as a Teaching Assistant / MSA and is now moving on to another Stevenage school.



Miss Robinson started at Broom Barns in 2020 and has been an MSA, Teaching Assistant and Family Support Worker, as such I am sure most of our parents have met her over the years. We wish her all the best in her future endeavours.



Mrs Tuckwell joined us in 2012 and has taught in a variety of year group from Nursery to Year 5. We are sure she is a familiar face to lots of you. She will be remembered by staff for how she changes the words, or the tune, when she forgets the nursery rhymes! We would like to wish her all the success in the future.





HCC - YOUTH ANTI-VAPING CAMPAIGN

The disposable vape ban comes into force on 1 June 2025 so Hertfordshire County Council's Public Health team is looking for real case studies to support a new campaign to help tackle youth vaping across Hertfordshire. The campaign aims to increase knowledge and understanding of the mental health effects of addiction to nicotine vapes, and help young people make informed (and hopefully healthy) choices. It will be shared via social media, specifically Tik Tok, Snapchat, Instagram, YouTube and gaming platforms.

If you are aware of any young people who would be happy to share their story of vaping to help deter others, please contact smokefree.hertfordshire@hertfordshire.gov.uk

E Scooter message from Herts Police

Op Scoot is run by PC Jack Pickering who said: E-scooters have become increasingly popular in recent years, however it is still illegal to ride them on public land anywhere in Hertfordshire. They can only be used on private land with the landowner's permission.

"To be clear, this means that if you are riding an e-scooter through our streets or in the town centre, you are breaking the law and as this case shows – you could end up in court and with points on your driving license and a large fine.

We know that many parents may be buying these scooters for their children thinking they are harmless fun and are unaware of the legislation, and that some riders are using them sensibly. However, these vehicles can be very dangerous and many people across the country have been injured as a result of collisions involving escooters."

"If you are a parent letting your child ride these in public, you will be the one found responsible and in turn this could affect your own driving licence."

Date for your diary

School reopens to children 8.50am on Wed 3rd September.

